	Group name:
	Welsh Athletics Track and Field  Officials Committees 


	Date/Time:
	17th April 2024 18.00hrs


	Attendees:
	Sue Maughan (SM) Sue Hooper (SH) Geoff Wickens (GW) Becky Bell (BB) Zoe Holloway (ZH) Tracey Weetman (TW)Rory McKerlich (RMc)

	Apologies:

	 No South, West, PF or T&F representative.



	Secretary:

	Sue Hooper



Declared Conflicts: SM & GW-Tutors
Update on Actions reviewed from previous meeting:
ZH to co-ordinate declaration of interest return forms.
Rory McKerlich joining the Committee as the Walk Rep.
Key points Discussed/Decisions Made
Feedback on Conference:
ZH-Numbers were down on what we would have liked.  Good sessions.  Deaf awareness session was popular, rule amendments was informative. Duration of sessions was about right according to feedback but the overall duration of the conference was split between just right and too long. Compared with the Endurance conference it was a bit longer (11-3 Endurance) (10-4.30 T&F) so maybe this was a cause for lower attendance.  Future conference points: Top tips from experienced officials/Q&A sessions/COC role/moving up the levels/scenario.  Face to face or on line ask more questions on what the officials want from a conference.
Go out to officials at meetings and see what they want.  Small “training” sessions could be held at Champs.
Home Nations update on L1-3 Pathway:
ZH-One of the main changes to the discussions is that Scotland & Ireland have decided that officials will have to gain 2 experiences before getting a L1 grading with Wales & England staying with the no experience policy for a L1 grading.  This is being launched from the 1st May 2024.  This is the only difference in the new level 1-3 grading for the Home Nations.  The New format is on the WA website in the Officials Resources section. 
Concerns still around the no experience and ROE/reflections not being needed at L1.
SM raised the point that invites for L4 officials to a L5 exam course stipulates that you have to be a qualified in 2 disciplines so by doing a course officials are immediately able to get invites without doing any experiences for their 2nd discipline.  ZH to raise this with Chris Moss UKA.
There will be various webinars but the dates given only gave a weeks’ notice from today’s date.  
Officials Rewards scheme will also be changing to reflect the new pathway.
James Williams CEO WA gave a talk at the beginning of the T&F conference giving targets for officials upgrading:
Develop 10 new L4 T&F officials.  We believe this is unobtainable in the 3 year period and maybe 5 is more realistic.  We need to be looking at officials who are interested in progressing as not all are.
10% of Officials progressing each year.
ZH to speak to JW as to when the WA strategy will be launched.

WA Awards:
Hall of Fame dinner will take place in September TBC on the date.  Are the awards for officials the correct awards or do they need to change.
Official of the Year
New comer to officiating-this was previously Young official of the year
Should they be renamed?  Award for contribution to officiating ??
Voting can come from individuals/Clubs.  There seems to be the same people nominating and being nominated. Suggestion for an “Officials Official” award.
ZH to check who sits on the panel that decided on the nominations and what the criteria is. Would be good to have a Committee member on the panel to look at nominations as some officials are overlooked.
Needs to be communicated to the wider audience for nominations.  
New comer needs to be over 2/3 years not just one year.  Need to reward officials that are committed and put in the time.
Information
Summer fixtures & Selections
The main selections are in order and emails sent out to all regarding roles.  Dealing with meeting as and when required. Naturally there will be withdrawals and add in’s going forward.
Other WA events will be dealt with as and when required.
Finances:
Accommodation will be provided on the Saturday evening only for 2 day events but will be looked at on an individual basis (travel/role) for the Friday night as well.
Catering at WA events to be moved to a £4.00 claim back on the expense form with a receipt, this is going to be discussed further by SH & ZH with the Comp team.  Official to bring own mugs/water containers. General refreshments will still be supplied during the day.
SH/ZH will be speaking with the Comp team.
Regions:
North TW: Query, having updated all the North officials there are a number that have not accepted the T&C and a stumbling block is IT skills and not able to log on to complete.  ZH suggested sending across to her to deal with also some confusion lies when officials are also coaches as to what is required and thinking they have completed something but have missed a box tick.  
ZH informed that there is now a licence checker in the official’s portal as a step by step checker.
AOB:
GW-Is the Safe Guarding course free to all officials.  ZH informed it was an England Athletic only decision and will check for the English officials who are primary to WA.
GW-COG meetings are they a replacement for the Tec Meetings at the main championships.  SM advised that they are not and the COG will take place a few weeks prior to the event to iron out any issues with the Tec Meeting taking place the night before being a quick run through.
ZH-Home countries are in the process of recruiting a Volunteer Chair to sit on the Officials Education Management Group. 

	New Actions arising
	Owner
	Due Date

	ZH to ask Chris Moss to stipulate the L5 requirements
	ZH
	 

	South representative
	ZH/SH
	JM-unless another able to take on role.

	ZH to send lapsed officials sign up to committee
	ZH
	ASAP

	Finances-Expenses
	ZH/SH
	Ongoing

	Refreshments-Lunches at main WA events
	ZH/SH
	ASAP

	Officials Awards
	All
	[bookmark: _GoBack]ASAP

	
	
	



Risks
	Risks identified
	Level 
	Mitigations

	Safety Risks aligned to new proposed Level 1 qualification (no experience required)
	
	



Next meeting: Wednesday 21st August 2024 18.00hrs



